
N IN ETE E NTH LOUISIANA LEVEE DISTRICT

A public meeting was held on Wednesday, Septembet L3,2022, at 4:20 p.m. in the Grant parish police

iury meeting room.

Members present were: Gordon Smith and Bill Dean.

Absent was member Fren Allen.

Guest present were: Susan Douglas DOTD, Jonathan Lachney DOTD, Jarmarquis Torrence DOTD,

and Paul Trimble MML & H.

President Gordon Smith called the meeting to order.

Paul Trimbel presented bound copies of the Operation Plan and maintenance to the members for them
to review. A vote will be taken at next meeting to adopt or deny the plan. The plan is identical to RAB.

Paul Trimbel confirmed that the Gate is repaird and in operation, they are finishing the fencing at
Rigolette and then the work will be complete.

Susan oouglas informed board that Femma is pulling data from National levee bas to set price for flood
insurance. Susan informed that there is a meetinB October 5'h in Nachitoches at the Red River Waterway
Commission with USGS speaking a geo physicalsurvey and the Corp will be addressing inspection
sched ule.

Other business discussed was the bike trail that some individuals are trying to get on the Red River
levee.

Pro8ressive Construction co., needing a place to store bulk heads.

RAB doing contract mowing in Rapides Parish.

Grant Parish relief valve.

Meetin8 was adjourned by President Smith and second by Bill Dean.

I hereby certiry that the forgoing is a true and exact copy of the board meeting held on September
13,2022.

Kim Vallee, Clerk




